

Dear Pastor and praying friends,

We have some exciting news to share with you about our family and ministry. For the last fifteen years, Macedonia World Baptist Missions has assisted us and given support to our home church, helping enable us to do the work of church planting on the mission field. We are extremely grateful for all that Macedonia has done for us and have been privileged to be able to serve with them. The exciting news is that our mission's needs will now be taken care of through Vision Baptist Missions. Vision is a board we have been closely associated with since it's inception. The founder, Pastor Austin Gardner, is my mentor and the board was birthed out of Vision Baptist Church, which is a daughter church of our home church, Whitfield Baptist Church. Vision Baptist Missions now serves 63 missionary families from various independent Baptist churches working in many different countries around the world.

We would like to clarify that this change is not because of any problem or any difference that we have with Macedonia, we love them dearly, but we believe that the Lord is leading us to partner with Vision Baptist Missions. After much counsel with my pastor and prayer we believe this is where we will make the biggest impact in advancing the gospel through teaching and training new missionaries for the work of the ministry. We are letting you know this so you can pray for us during this transition and to give you the new information in order that our support can be sent effective immediately to the new address. We value your faithful support and prayers as we continue to reach South Africa with the gospel through training men for the work of the ministry and planting churches. Without your prayers and support, we could not do what the Lord has called us to do.

If you have any questions, please don't hesitate to contact us.

Sincerely, Jeremy and Rebekah Hall

New Support Address:

Vision Baptist Missions (att. Jeremy Hall) P.O. Box 442 Alpharetta, GA 30009



CONTACT US + STAY INFORMED

- ihsouthafrica@gmail.com
- **(**770) 810-5704
- southafricamissions.com
- @SAfMissions
- SAfMissions
- @ @southafricamissions

SENDING CHURCH

Whitfield Baptist Church

- Pastor Wayne Cofield
- whitfieldbaptist.com
- ② 2134 Dug Gap Rd. Dalton, GA 30720

MISSION BOARD + SUPPORT

Vision Baptist Missions

- visionmissions.org
- P.O. Box 442 Alpharetta, GA 30009



Assisting the local church and the missionary in reaching the world with the Gospel

September 3, 2020

Re: Jeremy and Rebekah Hall

Dear Pastor and Supporters:

I am writing to inform you that Brother Jeremy and Rebekah Hall have resigned from Macedonia World Baptist Missions in order to join Vision Baptist Missions, Alpharetta, Georgia. The Halls have faithfully served with Macedonia for the past fifteen years in both Peru and South Africa, and they are leaving us on excellent terms.

You may begin now sending your support for the Halls to Vision Baptist Missions at the address provided in Brother Hall's letter to you. In order to help with their transition, Macedonia will continue receiving support for the Halls until December 31, 2020.

Please pray that the Lord will continue to bless and use Brother and Mrs. Hall as they go forward.

Thank you for your support of Macedonia and for world evangelism.

Yours for Souls,

m. Dean Hamly

M. Dean Hamby Assistant Director

MDH/kh





Dr. Wayne Cofield, Pastor

Whitfield Baptist Church 2134 Dug Gap Road

Dalton GA 30720 706-278-6776

www.whitfieldbaptist.com

Jason Cofield, Assistant Pastor

September 4,2020

Dear Friends and Supporters of Jeremy Hall and family,

I am so thankful for the way the Lord is using Jeremy and Rebekah. God has used them for the past 15 years as missionaries in Peru and in South Africa. I have had the privilege of pastoring Bro. Jeremy for the last 22 years and baptized him when he was 16 years old, saw him surrender to preach and then to the Mission field. Bro. Jeremy trained under Bro. Austin Gardner in Peru, where he met his sweet wife Rebekah when she came to Peru on a Medical mission trip.

After much prayer, Bro. Jeremy and Sister Rebekah have decided to change mission boards from Macedonia World Baptist Missions, which has served them faithfully and has also been such a blessing to our church's Mission program, to Vision Baptist Mission.

The change is to accelerate their ministry as far as Jeremy and Rebekah's role in training Missionaries through the Our Generation Training Center and their vision to reach more of Africa with the Gospel.

As you will note in Bro. Hamby's letter and Jeremy's there is no problem with Macedonia and the Halls are very thankful as we are, for the faithful service and blessing Macedonia World Baptist Missions has been to our ministry.

So please accept this letter not only as an endorsement of this change but as a thank you letter for your faithful support and encouragement to one of our best families. I look forward to working and praying together with you and your church that the ministry in South Africa will continue to be fruitful and many more missionaries will be called and trained resulting in more souls being saved for the Glory of God!

If you have any questions or concerns please feel free to contact me at 706-581-3168 or email me at pastor@whitfieldbaptist.org.

Yours for the Furtherance of the Gospel,

Dr. Wayne Cofield

"A Caring Church for a Hurting World"